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Brothers, 
 
Upcoming Events 
 
October will be a very busy month for the council.  
 
We need your help manning the Pumpkin Patch. Consider spending a  
couple of hours selling pumpkins and seeing the smiles on the kids and 
adults as they pick out their favorite pumpkin or two. We'll have signup 
sheets at the next business meeting, SignUp Genius is circulating now,  or 
you can contact Brother Dave Richardson at (770) 283-9709 to set up the 
best time for you to help out. Family members are most welcome as well.  
 
Friday/Saturday, 6/7/ October is our Monthly Adoration in the chapel. 
 
Sunday, 8 October is our annual Oktoberfest, held again at our time-tested 
location, Rivermont Park. We furnish the bratwurst and beverages and you 
furnish a side dish or dessert. See the article in this newsletter.  
 
Tuesday, 10 October is our annual Mass of Remembrance ceremony during 
the 7 PM Mass. Our Assembly Honor Guard's presence adds a formal touch 
to the  ceremony honoring our passed brothers. The Petersons will again 
provide music for this event and light snacks follow at McGivney.  
 
Thursday, 12 October is our monthly 4th degree Assembly meeting at 
St. Andrew Parish— 6:15 Rosary/ 6:30 dinner/ 7:30 meeting. 
 
Thursday, 26 October is our monthly BINGO evening in the parish social 
hall. 
 
Sunday, 29 October is our Fifth Sunday Rosary  following the 10:30 Mass. 
Coffee and doughnuts follow the rosary in the     
parish social hall. 
 
Tuesday, October 31st is our monthly First Degree 
Ceremony. Please try and recruit a new member. An 
engraved council mug can be yours if you do. 
 
 

            (continued on next page) 
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On the evening of Tuesday, September 26th, our district’s 
2nd degree team assembled at McGivney Hall to progress 
1st degree brothers from several council to their 2nd     
degree. 
 
Council 11402 had four brothers progress. Congratula-
tions to them for their initiative. 
 
(Top l-r) Patrick Ettampola, Soren Ludwig, Vincent Masi. 
 
(Bottom) Cliff Phillips 

2nd Degree Brothers in September 

            David Crowe                  Jose Mesquita 
These two new 1st degree brothers joined at our 1st degree exemplification on August 29th. Three other brothers from other councils joined 
during that event as well. David is single, but about to be married soon. Jose is married to Olga for about 7 years. Welcome to both. 

Grand Knight Report (Continued) 
Month in Review 
Thanks to all who helped with the Pumpkin Offloading. Pumpkins began to come off 
the truck at 9:30 and it was empty by 12:30. Although turnout fell short of previous 
years, it was a fun time for all.  
Besides 30 knights, about 15 Dunwoody High School football players and some par-
ents showed up to give us a hand. We saw some new brothers jump in for the first 
time as well. 
 
Our Pumpkin Patch is a big undertaking that helps support our many charities. Our 
very own Great Pumpkin, Brother Dave Richardson, adds his creative touches to 
make this a memorable and fun event for our parishioners and our  Dunwoody neigh-
bors.  Photos are within. 
 
September 30th was our annual Habitat for Humanity Work Workday. Thanks to all 
brothers and family members who filled all 40 volunteer slots! A most worthy com-
munity project that Brothers Mike Will, Gene Gannon, and Kirby Baden make happen 

every year.  Vivat Jesus, Pat Fahey 
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Oktoberfest on Sunday October 8th 

It is time once again for autumnal leaves, pumpkins, Halloween masks and …
the KNIGHT’S OKTOBERFEST at Rivermont Park which sits along the  
Chattahoochee River.   
 
It is a glorious setting that you and your wives and kids will enjoy. Festivities 
will begin next SUNDAY, October 8 at 12:00 and last until 4:00 P.M. You should 
bring a couple of chairs to join in the informal roundtables which tend to sprout 
up spontaneously while solving the world’s problems!  
 
If you and your family name from A to K can spring for a simple entre while  
L-Z folks can deliver a dessert,  Council 11402 will deliver meats, drinks and 
condiments. It is rumored there will be a keg of beer present as well. 
 
The Park’s location begins with a left turn off Spalding Drive onto Holcombe 
Bridge Road, followed by a right turn at the Barnwell traffic light followed by a 
quick right turn into the park entrance dirt road at the Knight’s sign. 
 
We really especially want to invite our new First Degree Knights and to show 

your families who we are. 
3 



4 

 

Pumpkin Patch 2017 
On September 23rd, the Council unloaded the pumpkin shipment from New Mexico and again 
transformed the All Saints campus into an orange garden.  Please sign up for sales duty during the 
month of October. 

4 
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Marriage Among the Pumpkins 

Left to their own devices, people find many uses for pumpkins. 
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 Brothers, 
 
Please note that the 40 slots for our Knights Habitat Build Day on September 30th 
were filled and the Council fulfilled its obligation to build that day. The parish is still 
very short of people for Saturdays on October 14, and 21. Use the link below to only 
sign up for those  dates until they too are filled. 
 
Gene Gannon’s original note is below: 
—————————————————— 
Brothers, 
 
Starting this year, sign-up for the parish’s 24th Habitat for Humanity House Build 
is electronic.  Use the link below to sign-up directly with Habitat. 
 
The Council 11402 build day was September 30th, but help is needed for two later  
Saturdays as well.  Once the 40 slots for a day have been filled,  no more signups will 
be accepted. 
 
Brother Knights, please sign up early to ensure you participate. Other parishioners 
will also be signing up for the various weeks and you want to make sure you are in 
the fold early. 
 
Here again is the link:. 
 www.allsaints.atlantahabitat.volunteerhub.com 

 Problems: email gene_gannon@bellsouth.net  (underscore between names) or call 
me at 404-992-3999. 

Good news! 
The parish has reached  
100% funding for our  
24th house. Thanks. 
 
Vivat Jesus, 
 

Gene Gannon 

Habitat Volunteer  
Supervisor 

Habitat for Humanity Volunteers 
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Habitat Knights in Action 
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 Mass of Remembrance October 10 
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Our Council remembers our deceased Council and Watters Assembly 
brothers every October near to Columbus Day. This year the Mass will be 
the Tuesday October 10th All Saints 7 PM ceremony. Our Chaplain     
Monsignor Marren will celebrate and the Petersons are expected to      
provide musical accompaniment. 
 
This event is always the most sacred on our calendar with candles lit, 
bells rung, and flowers for the widows who are specially invited. An     
acolyte team will be on the altar and an honor guard will be present. A 
reception in McGivney Hall will  follow the Mass. Please attend with your 
spouse if possible, since you or she or both will someday be honored with 
our sacred remembrance.  
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St. Vincent de Paul Honors Creans 

 

Our deceased brother Dennis Crean is to be remembered and his widow Marie Crean is to 
be honored at this coming event for Saint Vincent de Paul at their Evening for Hope Gala.  
 
This couple was always extremely generous in their support for charities. We are  extremely 
proud of their contributions to a better society. 
 
Please attend this event if possible. 

9 
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Brothers,  
 
This time of year is often when companies have their 
“Open Enrollment” period to choose benefits. As we all 
know, those benefits have become much more expensive 
and with fewer choices.  
 
I have been quite surprised that basic benefits like Life 
Insurance and Disability have not only become more ex-
pensive, but employers have reduced or eliminated them 
altogether. As a Catholic Fraternal Benefit Society, the 
Knights of Columbus offers extremely competitive Life 
Insurance (both Term and  Permanent coverage), Disa-
bility, Long Term Care, and Retirement plans for its 
Members and family.  
 
I often deal with Brother Knights whose employment 
situation has changed suddenly. This is always a stress-
ful time, and yet it is magnified by the fact that many of 
us only have Life Insurance through work. This is a 
dangerous situation and puts the family at serious risk.  
 
If Term Insurance is what interests you, please call or e-mail me for a quote. You will find that 
our Term plans are excellent and very competitive in the marketplace. We even have more 
features to protect your family in the future.  
 
Having your non-work-related Life Insurance with the Knights of Columbus allows you full 
control over this valuable coverage. When you maintain personally-controlled Life Insurance 
outside of the workplace, you own three things that you cannot get with your employer plan. 
Portability, Renewability, and Convertibility. 
 
Portability simply means that it goes with you wherever you go. Plans offered through employers 
are left behind after you leave employment.  
 
Renewability means that you can keep your plan after the fixed premium period expires. (up to  
age 85) 
 
Convertibility means that you can convert (change) all or a portion of your Term Plan to a Perma-
nent Lifetime plan. (Without any medical review.) It’s Guaranteed.  
 
In addition to excellent pricing, we provide out Insurance Members with Fraternal Benefits 
that go far beyond what you get with any other insurer or company group plan.  So, when you 
are offer your menu of choices at work, please consider your Knights of Columbus Insurance 
Program.  
 
WE maintain the highest rating of insurers in North America and again was named a most Eth-
ical Company by the Ethisphere Institute.  I am here to serve my Brother Knights, and can 
meet with you at any time of day or night that is most convenient to you.  
Call me today for solutions.  
 
Gary R. Graebner, L.H.I.C.          770-634-3753                Gary.Graebner@KOFC.org  

10 

 All Saints New Insurance Field Agent 
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“Knights Helping Widows” Program Starts 
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I just received your lovely letter offering help of all kinds to us widows. What a 
wonderful act of kindness! I can't thank the Knights enough and it will be a    
comfort for me to know I have a place to turn when I need some "fixing". My   
husband was very handy and could do anything so his talents are greatly missed.  
 
Thank you to all of you wonderful Knights. If you are as handy with household 
tasks as you are with the Fish Fry, you must be a great success!. Please pass my 
thanks and prayers on to your fellow Knights.  
 
Sally Horan 

“Knights Helping Widows” is intended to be a “Handy-
Man Similar” resource for those widows who have no one 
to help them with minor household problems that might 
present a hazard to health and safety.  
 
A short list of some of these problems include: light   
switches and receptacles that don’t work, plumbing leaks, 
toilet repair, hinges, locks, door bells, carpet bunching, 
smoke alarms, out of reach, light bulb replacement,        
installation of safety bars, weatherproofing windows and 
doors,  nonslip surface preparation, and more. We will   
provide the labor with you providing the material need-
ed  for the repair. 
 
What does a widow needing help do?  
 
Call or email our Program Coordinator, John Shaffer at  
770-349-5278 or k9shaffer@aol.com.  John will forward 
your request to a Knight who will contact you to set up an 
appointment. When he meets with you, he will have 
Knights of Columbus Identification and appropriate release 
forms.  
 
After evaluating your needs, he will make recommenda-
tions and setup a repair schedule. In some instances, it 
may be necessary to make alternative recommendations if 
you live outside our service area or your issues require 

greater expertise than we can offer.  In such an event, we are prepared to have someone available to help 
you ask the right questions when you are negotiating with a contractor or other service provider. When repairs 
are completed, we will follow-up to assure that the work has been done to your satisfaction. 
 
We, the members of All Saints Knights of Columbus, pray that you find a small bit of peace and comfort in 
knowing that your husband’s spirit lives on through the spirit of our Council. 

If you are willing to become a handyman for minor fixes at the homes of our council widows, 
please contact John Shaffer at his contact info shown above. Our Widows Committee is becom-
ing more active in maintaining communications with all our widows. Recently we sent Easter 
cards to all widows whose addresses we have.  We already invite our widows to play monthly 
BINGO at Council expense. 
 
Below is a lovely letter from one of our widows. They love hearing from the council. 

mailto:k9shaffer@aol.com
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 Mens Club Meeting October 9th 

Street Grace is one of the pioneers in the human trafficking “space” – a $290 million illegal 
industry in Georgia, alone. We are an Atlanta-based, faith-driven organization collaborating with 
faith, business and community leaders providing a comprehensive path to end Domestic  
Minor Sex Trafficking (DMST) in Metro Atlanta and throughout the United States. DMST is  
sexual activity in which there is a promise of the exchange of something of value to a child or  
another person(s) for sex with that child. 
 
Street Grace mobilizes community resources – financial, human, and material – to fight DMST 
through awareness, education and action. 
 
The event begins with a meet-and-greet social at 6:30 PM with a cash bar. A buffet dinner for $10 
starts at 7 PM , and the talk begins at 7:30.  The Mens Club is open to women and the general  
public as well. Don’t miss this interesting and informative meeting. 
 
Please RSVP your attendance and number of guests to Dennis Caniglia at  
dennis.atlanta@gmail.com. 
 

The web site for Street Grace is  http://www.streetgrace.org/street-grace-now/ . 

Our council brother, Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia, is the President of the All Saints Mens Club. 
He has scheduled an important talk on human trafficking in Georgia.  Mr. Bob Rogers,    
President and CEO of Saving Grace, will speak on Monday October 9th in the All Saints   
Parish Social Hall on this important issue. The public is invited.  

12 
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3rd Degree— Saturday, Oct. 7th, Conyers Council 10004, Conyers, GA. 10 AM 
1st Degree — Tuesday, Oct. 31st -7:30 PM All Saints. Candidates 6:45. Coat/tie for pictures. 
4th Degree — Saturday, Nov 4th, St. Monica Church, 1700 Buford Hwy, Duluth. 
 
                       
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Pat Fahey 770-977-7465  patrickfahey@bellsouth.net  for more info. 
 

September Parish Bingo— Great Night !! 
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Again donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to support  

 various charities. 
 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 
 

Donated $1,000 to our Parish Habitat House Project. 
 

Donated $150 for Habitat Volunteer T-shirts. 
 

Donated $1,000 to Little Way Messengers Seminary in India.  
 

Donated $100 for BSA Court of Honor food. 
 

Donated $500 to support Parish Ministry Fair food/supplies. 
 
 

Sponsored the annual Altar Server Outing at White Water. 
 

Providing parish calendars at knight expense this year. 
 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded 131 players on September 28th. This was a decrease from our huge August crowd, 
but welcome. Our Bingo sales were $1,970, our Bingo prizes were $925 plus three gift cards, 
yielding Bingo gross proceeds of $1,045.  We also received $274 from food donations, $269 from 
drink   donations, and $207 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 7% sales tax, state 
license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 43 players brought 
their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. No widow attended this 
night. We continue to achieve excellent charitable funds from this monthly established event. 



14 

 

Adopt-A-Cop Project Renewal 
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Send an email to our Sir Knight Deacon Ray Egan at dekeray@aol.com to 
be assigned an officer to pray for and encourage. 
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Thanks to your generous support, the Knights of Columbus has raised more than $500,000 toward disaster relief in the Texas area. 
You can read more about our efforts here.  
  
But donating isn’t the only way you can help. 
  
Listed below is a link to our latest tweet on the disaster, which we urge you to share on your personal and council accounts. We 
are also linking to a flyer that may be shared online or printed and distributed around your community.   
  
• #HurricaneHarvey @ twitter 

Hurricane Harvey Help Needed 

https://ai360.aristotle.com/public/AI360EmailTracking/Clickthrough.aspx?cdbID=a2165fa2-387a-4e39-8363-2076eac843b6&mactID=8aaae150-65ba-433d-8f53-39050e8ad391&atvID=e22d8eb3-8340-4d34-95e8-3222a633776a
https://ai360.aristotle.com/public/AI360EmailTracking/Clickthrough.aspx?cdbID=a2165fa2-387a-4e39-8363-2076eac843b6&mactID=88724490-8cbb-41f0-9de1-bf3a2a79386f&atvID=e22d8eb3-8340-4d34-95e8-3222a633776a


  

 

Shown above is the new electronic payment page on our council kc11402.org web site. You go to 
that web site, choose “Members Enter Here”, log in with your last name and membership number 
(on your member card),  choose “2017 Dues Payment”, and then get to above screen. 
 
You may then pay your dues online for $41.50 (which includes a $1.50 electronic processing fee) by   
using a credit card or your PayPal account which takes that amount directly out of your checking    
account like a debit card. Your personal PayPal account must be set up independently. A new     
second web page choice allows you to set up automatic $41.50 PayPal payments for 5  years. 
 
Of course,  you may still pay your normal 2017 annual dues of $40 directly at a meeting or send a 
$40 check made out to “KofC Council 11402” to our Financial Secretary, Ralph O’Connor, at 390   
17th St., NW, Unit 5069, Atlanta, GA  30363. His email is ralph390@comcast.net. 
 
If a member is less than 26 years old on December 31, 2016, annual dues are only $20. If you are a 
designated “Honorary” member (65 years old and a Knight for 25 consecutive years), your dues 
are  only $10.  Priests, deacons, or members of a religious order pay no dues. Anyone who has 
been a Knight for 50 unbroken years likewise pays no dues.  

How to Pay 2017 Dues Electronically! 

17 
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Roxanne Hedin Obituary 

Roxanne Hedin, wife of Brother Ron Hedin passed away 
September 24th  at  Emory St. Joseph Hospital after a 
long, extended series of illnesses.  
 
They had been married over 58 years. Please pray for 
Roxanne and Brother Ron and the family.  
  



  

 
October Birthdays  

Jerry Adkins 1 
John Ketter 2 
Tom Burleigh 2 

John Dreiling 4 
Deacon Ray Egan 5 
Frank Farrell 5 
Daniel Quinnelly 5 
Joseph Seconder 5 

Ron Hedin 5 
John Stowell 6 
James-Rosario John 6 
Francis Kumaka 6 

Bill McLaughlin 6 
Allan Dias 7 
Matt Filla 7 
Jack Klapka 7 
Bill Camden 7 
David Flynn 8 
Garrett Henry 9 

Paul Tolusso 9 

Paul Weidle 9 
Jim Tally 10 
Clifford Okerulu 12 
Pete Anderson 12 

Scott Cohen 14 

Liam O’Neil 14 
Nick King 14 
Bob Missert 15 
Steve Pfister 15 
Rob Swanson 15 
Frank Zimmerer 15 
Phil Ifkovits 16 

Douglas McAleer 16 
Frank Paolozzi 17 
Joe Dunay 17 
Mike Haslach 17 
Steve Young 17 
Dick Calupca 17 
Jon Bird 19 
Warren Schmitz 20 
Blaise Tschirhart 20 
John Lamberski 20  

Dean Nelson 21  

Fred Dyer 26 

Jack Harte  26 

Cliff Phillips 27  

Cary Kean 27 

Joseph Bruder 28 

Matt Pike 29  

Michael Schaaf 29  

    

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

      

      

     

       

      

      

      

      

       
      
      

     

      

       

      

     

October Wedding Anniversaries 
 Date                                                                                      

12th Al & Pat Garolfalo 60 

25th Bernie & Florence Marino 59 

7th Frank & Pat Paolozzi 54 

10th David & Patricia Jeanson 54 

9th Deacon Ken & Linda Melvin 53 

22nd Mike & Mary Keown 51 

22nd Jim & Carol Tally 51 

8th John & Suellen Valentine 51 

14th Paul & Theresa McNulty 50 
5th Denny & Meredy Shortal 49 

10th Douglas & Linda McAleer 47 

14th Jim & Margaret Maloney 45 

11th Dean & Jill Nelson 42 

21st Jerry & Harriet Adkins 39 

6th Deacon Bill & Susan Garrett 38 

22nd Bill & Helen Hosken 38 

29th Mark A. & Susan Miller 34 

13th Frank & Debbie Zimmerer 32 

24th Clifford & Laura Leach 30 

7th Kent & Jennifer Polzin 28 

7th George H. & Jean Foster 28 

3rd Willy & Lora Trent 25 
4th Robert & Gloria Parker 25 

10th Jeff & Lisa Durthaler 25 
15th Al & Tina Tiede 25 
14th Bill & Tina Scully 22 

14th Vince & Julia Annaloro 22 

29th Joe & Donna Liebsack 22 

3rd Mike & Nancy LaPonzina 20 

17th Chris & Mary Doyle 19 

16th Tim & Donna Harvey 18 

20th Damon & Becky Paolozzi 16 

19th Bob & Liz Dallas 15 

26th Jason & Aimee Reiss 15 

7th Adam & Anne Marie Polak 11 

21st Steve & Christine Strong 11 

28th Greg & Elizabeth Bankston 11 

13th Steve & Laura Pfister 10 

15th Jose & Olga Mesquita 7 

13th Andy & Ashlyn Held 6 
4th  Rich & Ashley Desmond  3 

24th  Frank & Amy Budde   2 

       

   Council Significant Dates  

Yrs 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters,Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ Sister, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Tom Kaboski’s son, Matthew 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
John Martin’s wife, Maria 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda 
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s Margaret Mudge-Vaughn, his brother Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Brenden O’Neill’s Daughter, Adelaide 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Marion Reale, widow of Paul Reale 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s Grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia       Richard Kernan     
 Jack Klapka             Nestor Montero       
 Wiley Maloof           Bob Santos  
  Jim Snoddy             John Barranco 
  Ron Collins             Joe Cavallaro            
  Steven Bales            Tom Simon 
  Frank Paolozzi       Jack Harte     
  Dave Jeanson          Mike Smith     
  Rich Szyperski      Cary Kean   Fr. Brian Baker 
  Jack Curtin             Bill Driscoll 
  Benny Mastrogiovanni    Joseph Stutz 
  Harvey Moskowitz   Bill Camden 
  Joe Liebsack            Patrick Fahey 
    
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks            Bryan St. Romain  
   Msgr. Donald Kiernan   Bill O’Brien 
   Larry Cullen     Don Myers     Danny Ross    
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey    Deacon Jack Knight    
Deacon John Klein , LC    
Nicholas  Le    Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 

Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan, P.A. 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel  J. McCormick 
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small      Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon John Klein, LC, Rome IT 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla  

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix     Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik    Nancy Moeller   Eleanor Lynch 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak     Helen O’Shea 

Margie Vicknair       Joyce Templeton 
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner   Mary Ardagna  Sally Horan 
Patti Travers Neil    Polly Callison     
Karen Giles  Joanne Swartz   

 

Memento  
Languorem 
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Founding Members of All Saints Council on July 4, 1994 are shown in red 21 

Brother Ron Hedin lost his wife Roxanne on September 24th. Her funeral Mass was   
celebrated by Monsignor Marren and a team of Knight acolytes at All Saints on         
September 29th. She was interred in the All Saints columbarium immediately after. 
Please pray for Roxanne, Ron, and the Hedin family. She was a very active parishioner.  
 
We learned to our sorrow that one of our Council widows has      
recently passed. We had invited Evelyn Wittman to our Mass of     
Remembrance on Oct. 10th. Her son informed us that she had just 
passed on August 1st. Please pray for Evelyn, deceased Brother 
John Wittman, and the family.  

Sir Knights are  
remembered     

upon death on 
Holy Mass    

chalices given to 
new priests. 

PGK George P. Novac  5/31/2017 Paul J.  Reale              11/10/2013      John A. O’Shea            1/27/2008      

Patrick J. Callahan       5/18/2017 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Thomas M. Scherrer    4/10/2007       

Les M. Washington       5/11/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      Richard Steiner             3/17/2006       

George M. Swartz         4/19/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

Robert W. Heald           3/12/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Guy E. Stryker              9/26/2016 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Jerome E. Travers        7/29/2005       

Hal G. Eckard                 9/6/2016 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

John F. Hansberry        6/21/2016 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Thomas A. Templeton    5/1/2016 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

Fr. Joseph M. Peek       3/14/2016 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.   1/13/2005     

Dennis M. Crean         11/01/2015 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Gregg R. Kantak         10/21/2015 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

Richard (Doc) Malone  6/12/2015 Walter J. Bieszak         4/17/2011      Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

James W. Callison         4/03/2015 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

William R. Schlich        3/12/2015 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

William D. O’Connor   1/19/2015 Gerald A. Cicero          1/05/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

Anthony Allan Kosek 12/25/2014 David B. Moeller          5/09/2010       Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

John M. Foley               9/12/2014 Francis G. Welter       12/19/2009       Elias M. Mualem          3/27/2000 

Bill  H. Giles                  8/05/2014 Owen K. McCabe         8/16/2009        John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 William G. Lehman     4/16/2009       Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Robert L. Morell          4/29/2008      Kenneth C. McIntosh 11/25/1998 

Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Gordon G. Hurt           3/03/2008       William J. Batdorf        3/23/1998                

“Ask not 
for whom 
the bell 
tolls. It 
tolls for 
thee.” 

John 
Donne 

66 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 
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     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Pat Fahey                     404-234-4157       patrickfahey@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Jim Gonzales                678-587-9552       drjgonzales@msn.com 
Chancellor                              Open  
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net 
Warden                Bill Driscoll                   678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Bob Abney                     309-945-2825       abneyrl@gmail.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523       dpal84116@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bill Luckert                   770-640-5209       billuckert@aol.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185       nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee Two-Year Term   Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com 
Trustee One-Year Term             Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753        gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Musician                                    Mark Foster                 404-394-4537        markjfoster@yahoo.com 
Program Activity Director         Woody Jones                770-246-9897        j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
                                                                                         
Activity Directors  
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo Director                            Dominic Palermo          404-256-1523          dpal84116@aol.com 
Church     David Emery                  770-395-7913         jdavidemery@gmail.com 
Community     Mike Feeney                   470-539-4784         mjfeeney54@att.net 
Council     John Shaffer                   770-393-3830         k9shaffer@aol.com              
Family Life                 Joe Kane                         678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Membership                                Nick Mattera                  973-903-4185         nmat6961@gmail.com    
Pro-Life    John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Youth      Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                
 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402  (http://kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 

    Council Photo Journal at   http://kofc11402.shutterfly.com 
Korean War Veterans Dinner/Jamaica Mission,/Supreme Convention. 

 
 

Watters Assembly web site at www.kc2688.com. Watters Assem-

bly Photo Journal at http://watters.shutterfly.com featuring WW II 
 Dinner, Social Dinners, Honor Flight to Washington DC Monument. 
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4th Degree 
Oct. 12th 

Assembly Mtg 
St. Andrew 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

26th 
Social Hall 

7:30 PM 

Oct 3 Council 
Meeting 

McGivney 
  

Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 

      October 2017  

Late Oct 6 to  
early Oct 7  

23 

1st 
Degree 

7:30 
McGivney 

Oct. 31 

       Sunday                 Monday                   Tuesday                  Wednesday              Thursday                 Friday                       Saturday 

Oktoberfest 
Oct. 8th 

Rivermont 
Park 

Noon—4 PM 
Family Fun 

Deceased 
Knight  

Memorial 
Mass 7 PM 
All Saints 

Oct 10 

Fifth Sunday 
Rosary  

 
after 10:30 

Mass 
Oct 29 

Mens Club 
Oct. 9th 

 
6:30 Parish 

Hall 


